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March 8, 2011
The Honorable Larry Gossett
Chair, King County Council 
Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Gossett:

Enclosed is an ordinance authorizing the King County Executive to assign a per-use fee, not to exceed five dollars, to charge an electric vehicle in a publicly available parking stall equipped with electric vehicle supply equipment.
Over the past year, King County has been expanding our electric vehicle program to capitalize on a portion of the American Reinvestment and Recovery Act for developing the nation’s electric vehicle infrastructure.  In 2010, the King County Council took the first step to expand our electric vehicle program with passage of Ordinance 16804 creating a cost recovery program for publicly available charging stations.  The ordinance requires our electric vehicle charging program to recover all of its operating costs through user fees. 
Currently, King County Department of Transportation’s Metro Transit and Fleet Administration divisions are reviewing opportunities to purchase 35 all electric Nissan Leafs.  In addition, King County is installing 50 electric vehicle charging stations at multiple sites throughout the County for public and fleet vehicle use.  Some of these sites include the Burien Transit Center Park-and-Ride, Issaquah Highlands Park-and-Ride, King Street Center, King County Goat Hill Parking Garage, Fauntleroy Ferry Dock, and King County Van Distribution Center.

The attached ordinance will authorize the King County Executive to assign a per-use fee, not to exceed five dollars, for using any electric vehicle charging stall to charge a vehicle.  The King County Department of Transportation will perform a review to adjust the per-use fee based on demand and the operations and maintenance costs of the stations.  The ordinance will also reserve the right for the County to enforce exclusive parking for electric vehicles connected to the charging equipment.  When the program is fully operational, the estimated annual operations and maintenance cost for the charging stations will be paid for by the charging station fees collected by our Transit and Fleet Administration divisions.

If you have any questions regarding this ordinance, please contact Ron Posthuma, Assistant Director in the Department of Transportation, at 206-684-1007, or via e-mail, at ron.posthuma@kingcounty.gov.  
Sincerely,

Dow Constantine
King County Executive
Enclosures
cc:
King County Councilmembers



ATTN:  Tom Bristow, Chief of Staff




  Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council

Dwight Dively, Director, Office of Performance, Strategy, and Budget


Harold S. Taniguchi, Director, Department of Transportation (DOT)


Ron Posthuma, Assistant Director, DOT


Kevin Desmond, General Manager, Metro Transit, DOT


Jennifer Lindwall, Director, Fleet Administration, DOT

Doug Hodson, Government Relations Officer, DOT

Wes Edwards, Office of Regional Transportation Planning, DOT
